
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 27, 2021 

Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

All Music by Rachel Noe Maynard 



Pastor’s Welcome- Dale Carey 

 
Prelude- 

 
Call to Worship (based on Psalm 118:19-24)- Dale Carey 

Open to me the gates of righteousness, that I may enter through them and give 
thanks to the LORD. This is the gate of the LORD; the righteous shall enter through 
it. I thank you that you have answered me and have become my salvation. The 
stone that the builders rejected has become the cornerstone. This is the LORD’s 
doing; it is marvelous in our eyes. This is the day that the LORD has made; let us 
rejoice and be glad in it. 
 
Prayer of Adoration (adapted from Augustine of Hippo)- Dale Carey 

Lord God, You have made us for yourself, and our hearts are restless, until they 
find their rest in you. Please help us, as we meet this day, to draw closer to you 
and to each other. Through Jesus Christ we pray.  Amen. 
 
HYMN- Forty Days and Forty Nights  v. 1,2,4 

 
Call To Confession- Jay Nunley 

 
Prayer of Confession- Jay Nunley 

Gracious God, we take your mercy for granted. We think only of ourselves. We 
forget the lessons of those who came before us and ignore our responsibility to 
those who will follow us. We grow proud and seek power. We grow weary and 
want to give up. We neglect your teachings and follow our own desires. In Christ, 
hear our confession, forgive our sins, and bring us home to you.   
 
Assurance of Pardon- Jay Nunley 

Friends, Believe the Good News of the Gospel 
In Jesus Christ we are forgiven! 
 

Gloria Patri- 

 
Prayer for Illumination- Jay Nunley 

 



New Testament Reading: Romans 8:35-39 (NRSV)- Jay Nunley  

Who will separate us from the love of Christ? Will hardship, or distress, or 
persecution, or famine, or nakedness, or peril, or sword? As it is written, “For your 
sake we are being killed all day long; we are accounted as sheep to be 
slaughtered.” No, in all these things we are more than conquerors through him 
who loved us. For I am convinced that neither death, nor life, nor angels, nor 
rulers, nor things present, nor things to come, nor powers, nor height, nor depth, 
nor anything else in all creation, will be able to separate us from the love of God 
in Christ Jesus our Lord. 
 
 
Old Testament Reading: Nahum 1:7 (ESV)- Dale Carey 

The LORD is good, a stronghold in the day of trouble; he knows those who take 

refuge in him.  
 

 

Sermon- “Our Stronghold”- Dale Carey 

 

 
HYMN-Change My Heart, O God 

 

 
Invitation to the Offering- Jay Nunley 

 
Doxology- 

 
Prayer of Thanksgiving- Jay Nunley 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



The Apostles’ Creed (Book of Common Prayers 1662)- Jay Nunley 

I believe in God the Father Almighty, Maker of heaven and earth; and in Jesus 
Christ, his only Son, our Lord; who was conceived by the Holy Ghost, born of the 
Virgin Mary, suffered under Pontius Pilate, was crucified, dead, and buried; the 
third day he rose again from the dead; he ascended into heaven, and sitteth on 
the right hand of God the Father Almighty; from thence he shall come to judge 
the quick  and the dead. I believe in the Holy Ghost; the holy catholic church; the 
communion of saints; the forgiveness of sins; the resurrection of the body; and 
the life everlasting. AMEN. 
 
 
HYMN- I’m Gonna Live So God Can Use Me  

 

 
Charge and Blessing- Dale Carey 
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